MINUTES January 30, 2023 Interagency Consultation Meeting


Interagency Consultation
Alabama Transportation Conformity
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
DATE: January 30th, 2023
TIME: 10:00 am CST
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~AGENDA~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
1. Introductions
2. Approval Past Month’s Minutes
3. Birmingham MPO schedule for adoption of the Air Quality Conformity report, 2050 Regional Transportation Plan, and FY2024 to 2027 TIP
Mike Kaczorowski of RPCGB began by sharing a project schedule document with key project dates for the drafts of the Air Quality Conformity report, 2050 Regional Transportation Plan, and FY2024 to 2027 TIP. The first of these dates was February 14th which is when the 30 day IAC review was to begin, and a Dropbox link containing the three draft documents was planned to be shared with the IAC group around that time. The next key date is March 20th, which is scheduled to be a tentative IAC conference call to receive any comments, as this is roughly around the end of the IAC comment period for these three documents. Mike Kaczorowski then quickly went over the other key dates which are: April 7th finalize the drafts and post on RPCGB website, April 19th public meetings to release all documents and begin 21 day public comment period, May 11th end of 21 day comment period, May/June respond to public comment and produce report, July/August MPO committee meetings to adopt, and finally in August submit all three documents to ALDOT for official submittal to federal agencies. Then Aaron Dawson of FHWA asked when the current conformity determination expires. Mike Kaczorowski answered saying it is on a four year time period, and since the TIP was adopted in September of 2019 it would expire in September 2023. Aaron Dawson then asked for a copy of the conformity determination letter to get the exact date and avoid falling into a grace period. Mike Kaczorowski offered to send the letter out to the IAC, so that the group would know when the hard deadline was.
4. National Ambient Air Quality Standards (NAAQS) for PM – January 6, 2023, EPA announcement
Mike Kaczorowski shared a forwarded AMPO email detailing the proposed changes to the annual PM2.5 primary health based NAAQS, and wanted to open up the topic for discussion. Saying that conformity should not change since the proposal is not focused on the 24-hour PM standard. Harry He of RPCGB said that was right and that the budget should not change.  Bryan Fair of ALDOT asked if the budget was only under the 24-hour standard. Mike Kaczorowski said that was correct and that they were only required to show conformity with the 24-hour standard for the budget. Dale Hurst of ADEM agreed then stated that currently the annual PM standard is at 12, but that one monitor in Birmingham was a little over 11 and another was right around 11. Once the proposed NAAQS level change is approved, and if Birmingham is found in nonattainment, there might potentially be a new budget next time. Mike Kaczorowski then asked about the status of the Limited Maintenance Plan, which was discussed in March’s call of last year, and how it would change conformity. Dianna Myers of EPA responded saying that the 24-hour PM2.5 Limited Maintenance Plan was originally submitted under PM10 guidance, and newly updated guidance had recently come out for PM2.5 causing the SIP to stall out. The EPA is still in the process of getting it approved and once finalized it will treat the 24-hour PM2.5 standard like the 1997 8-hour Ozone standard meaning that a regional emissions analysis will not be required to show conformity. Larry Brown of ADEM then let the group know that the proposed change to the PM NAAQS had been published in the Federal Register on Friday January 27th. Richard Wong of EPA confirmed and said the 60 day comment period would end on March 28th. 
5. Open Discussion 

Bryan Fair began the open discussion by asking if the updated IAC Memorandum of Agreement was a part of the SIP. Dale Hurst answered saying yes it was and that ADEM was still waiting on a rulemaking to package it with for submittal. Explaining that the past few rulemakings were of high priority and were about very specific issues, so the MOA was left out of the package as to not cause any comment period complications. Aaron Dawson then shared a conformity determination letter from February 2019 and asked if it was the latest one. Scott Tillman of RPCGB said that was when they had to run a quick determination, but there were letters that came afterwards. Harry He said that there were two letters that were more recent. One letter from FHW dated October 7th 2019 and one from EPA dated October 1st 2019. Aaron Dawson thanked them for confirming the information. Mike Kaczorowski offered to share the letters with the whole group, and an email containing the conformity determination letters in question were sent out by Harry He shortly after the meeting. Lastly, Ben Scheierman of ADEM said that he would send out the IAC member list, so that it could be updated to reflect any personnel changes that have taken place.
6. Next Call: February 27th, 2023
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